
1971-S
Sponsor(s): House Committee on Appropriations (originally sponsored
by Representatives Bush, Lambert, Carrell, Talcott, Johnson,
Hickel, Cody, Linville, Mitchell, Delvin, Mulliken, Veloria,
Zellinsky, Thompson, Smith, Tokuda, Koster, Sherstad, Cole, Mastin,
D. Schmidt and Backlund)

Brief Title: Preventing double payment for insurance benefits for
teachers who are legislators.

HB 1971-S - DIGEST

(DIGEST AS ENACTED)

Requires the chief clerk of the house of representatives and
the secretary of the senate to prepare vouchers for the state
treasurer for sums covering amounts due a school district for any
teacher who is on a leave of absence as a legislator, and who has
chosen to continue insurance benefits provided by the school
district, in lieu of insurance benefits provided to that legislator
as a state employee. The amount of reimbursement due the school
district is for the actual cost of continuing benefits, but may not
exceed the cost of the insurance benefits package that would
otherwise be provided through the health care authority.


